FRESHWELL HEALTH CENTRE NEWSLETTER 

Autumn/Winter 2014
Practice news
As winter draws in we look back with good memories of a long, warm summer.  The 7th July brought the Tour De France right past our doorstep and made for a great day of festivities on the village green.
Welcome back to Dr. Andrews who has returned to the practice after the birth of her baby girl named Anya. We would also like to congratulate Dr. Walker and his wife on the birth of their baby daughter Alice.

Flu Season

This year’s flu jabs are now at the practice.  If you are aged 65 and over or in a high risk group (including pregnant women), please book in with the nurse for your flu jab at your earliest convenience. Children aged 2 to 4 years are also being offered a flu vaccine this year which is administered via a nasal spray. If your child is aged 4 and attends school they will be offered this vaccine at school and we will not be able to administer them at the surgery.

CREAMER Fund
The CREAMER fund trustees are holding an open evening on the 4th November to showcase some of the specialist equipment they have purchased for the local community.  The CREAMER fund have most recently purchased defibrillators which you may have noticed being placed in our surrounding communities – so far 8 defibrillators have been fitted with another 6 on the way.  The open evening will include a talk by the Community Heart Beat Team on the importance of defibrillators in rural communities. The meeting will take place at Freshwell Health Centre from 7-8pm but numbers are limited so please leave your name at reception if you would like to attend.
Defibrillator Awareness Sessions are currently in the process of being arranged by the local councils and more information will soon be appearing in the Parish Council magazines, so keep an eye out if you are interested.

The CREAMER Christmas raffle will be taking place in December and tickets will be available at Freshwell Health Centre.  Please support them by buying a raffle ticket!

Building Works
We are pleased to announce that plans to improve the surgery building have been approved.  As part of the changes, we will be enlarging the dispensary and providing it with its own separate hatch within the reception area. Our team of secretaries and practice managers will be moving upstairs to a purpose built office space in the attic.  We are hoping to start building work in the New Year - apologies in advance for any disruption but we are hoping to keep this to a minimum. Building plans will be advertised on a board in the surgery so do have a look and watch this space!

Change of Computer System

You may be aware that we recently had an update of our computer hardware.  In November we will be transitioning from our current consulting software to an alternative called SystmOne.  The new software is web based and will allow us to communicate with other community teams such as out of hours services, child health and the district nurses.  To facilitate the change-over, we will not be booking any routine appointments from the 13th to 19th of November.  We are also not taking any appointment bookings for dates ahead of this until the new system in place. Our new system will go live on the 19th November and we do expect a few initial teething problems so please try and be patient with us for the first few weeks of the changeover whilst we are getting used to the new system.
The Friends and Family Test (FFT)

The Friends and Family Test is an important feedback tool that supports the fundamental principle that people who use NHS services should have the opportunity to provide feedback on their experience. The test asks people if they would recommend the services they have used and offers a range of responses. The FFT was launched in April 2013 and is currently used in all hospital inpatient, A and E, and maternity departments across England.  From 1st December 2014 it is being rolled out to General Practice. We have a contractual obligation to collect and submit data to NHS England so please take the time to complete the test if you would like to rate your experience with us. The relevant form will be available from the doctor or nurse following your consultation or at any time from the reception. It is an anonymous process and you will be able to make additional comments about your care if you so wish.  Results will be published on our website.
Practice Boundaries

There has been discussion in the press recently about the possibility of GP surgeries opening to out of area patients for a limited care service.  This government initiative has currently been postponed and is planned to be revisited in the New Year.  At this time we are unable to offer our core services to patients that do not live within our practice boundary.

